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人权理事会 

第五十届会议 

2022 年 6 月 13 日至 7 月 8 日 

议程项目 4 

需要理事会注意的人权状况 

  亚美尼亚常驻联合国日内瓦办事处代表团 2022 年 6 月 10 日

致联合国人权事务高级专员办事处的普通照会 

亚美尼亚共和国常驻联合国日内瓦办事处和日内瓦其他国际组织代表团谨转

交亚美尼亚共和国外交部就马拉迦反亚美尼亚人大屠杀三十周年发表的声明(见

附件)。 

亚美尼亚常驻代表团谨请联合国人权事务高级专员办事处将本普通照会及其

附件* 作为人权理事会议程项目 4 下的文件分发。 

  

  

 * 附件不译，原文照发。 
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  亚美尼亚常驻联合国日内瓦办事处代表团 2022 年 6 月 10 日

致联合国人权事务高级专员办事处的普通照会附件 

   Statement by the Foreign Ministry of Armenia dated 10 April 2022 on 

the 30th anniversary of the massacre of Armenians in Maragha 

30 years ago, on April 10, 1992, the Azerbaijani armed forces carried out an unprecedented 

massacre of peaceful population in the village of Maragha in the Martakert region of Artsakh, 

resulting in complete annihilation of the Armenian settlement with a population of about 

5,000. 

The war crimes in Maragha are documented in the reports of international human rights 

organizations, including Human Rights Watch and Amnesty International, which state that 

the atrocities committed against Armenians resulted in the brutal murder of at least 50 people, 

including 30 women. 29 women and 9 children were taken hostage, the fate of 19 of whom 

is still unknown. 

The massacre in Maragha, which was the continuation of the pogroms of Armenians in 

Sumgait, Kirovabad and Baku, was another manifestation of the policy of ethnic cleansing 

and hatred against Armenians by the Azerbaijani authorities. 

The impunity of the masterminders and perpetrators of the massacres of Armenians in 

Nagorno-Karabakh and in the Armenian-populated cities of Azerbaijan, their glorification, 

and the anti-Armenian policy pursued for years laid the foundation for committing new 

massacres. 

Currently, the consistent targeting of the Armenian peaceful population in Nagorno-

Karabakh and creation of humanitarian crisis by the Azerbaijani armed forces, as well as the 

incursion into the area of responsibility of the Russian peacekeeping forces since March 24, 

2022, resulting in forcible displacement of more than 400 people, demonstrate the real 

objective of the official Baku - the complete ethnic cleansing of Artsakh. 

Today we pay tribute to the memory of the victims of the Maragha massacre. The Republic 

of Armenia reaffirms its commitment to ensure the right of the people of Artsakh to a free, 

secure, dignified life in their homeland, and emphasizes the urgency of the international 

community's efforts to prevent threats to existential security of the Armenians of Nagorno-

Karabakh. 
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